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     On 4-9-14 a student reported to police that he was walking home from Sherman School 

yesterday and an adult male in a vehicle offered him a ride home.  He described the male 

subject as an older white male with grey hair and was wearing black glasses.  The vehicle 

was described as a black Honda Civic.   

      

     Today, 4-10-14, a parent of a Fairfield student, contacted the Fairfield Police after reading 

the Suspicious-Person Alert and identified himself as the subject involved in this incident.  

The subject explained that he spoke to the student because he was skateboarding unsafely in 

the roadway with vehicular traffic.  He explained that he was concerned for the child’s safety 

and tried to encourage the child to move out of the roadway twice within a short distance 

because the child did not heed his advice after his first contact with him.  There was no offer 

of a ride to the child.    

     The subject involved was completely cooperative, providing photographs of himself and 

his vehicle, which were later confirmed by the child.  There was no evidence that the male 

subject had any bad intentions.    

 


